
 

 

 

 

  

 

19th May 2011 

 

Message from Father George Nakhil 

St. Athanasius Contra Mundum ς Against the world 

{ǘΦ .ŀǎƛƭ ǘƘŜ DǊŜŀǘ ǎŀƛŘ ƻŦ ƘƛƳΣ ά!ǘƘŀƴŀǎƛǳǎ ǿŀǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ŦŀƛǘƘŦǳƭ ǿƘŀǘ ǿŀǎ 

the lighthouse was for the ship; when the night was dark and tempests 

raged, all eȅŜǎ ǘǳǊƴŜŘ ƛƴǎǘƛƴŎǘƛǾŜƭȅ ǘƻ ƘƛƳΦέ 

Since St. Athanasius was a young deacon. He accompanied Pope 

Alexandrous to the first ecumenical council at Nicea in 325AD, God 

ǎƘƻǿŜŘ ƛƴ ƘƛƳ ǘƘŜ ƎǊŀŎŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ Iƻƭȅ {ǇƛǊƛǘ ƛƴ ǊŜŦǳǘƛƴƎ !ǊƛǳǎΩ ƘŜǊŜǎȅΦ IŜ 

articulated the Creed which all the Christian Churches recite to this day.  

In gratitude for his labors and his unique contribution, the Church 

ŎƻƴŦŜǊǊŜŘ ƻƴ ƘƛƳ ǘƘŜ ǘƛǘƭŜǎ ƻŦ άǘƘŜ 5ŜŦŜƴŘŜǊ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ¦ǇǊƛƎƘǘ CŀƛǘƘέ ŀƴŘ 

άǘƘŜ !ǇƻǎǘƻƭƛŎέΦ 

Except for the first 3 years and the last 5 years of his Papacy, which were 

the years of peace, he fought continuously and steadfastly to defend the Christian faith. Athanasius 

stood up and faced emperors, powers and principalities without moving one letter from his 

teachings. As a consequence of his undaunted position he was exiled 5 times over 17 years.  

!ǘ ŎŜǊǘŀƛƴ ǘƛƳŜǎ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ŦƛƎƘǘ ƘŜ ǿŀǎ ŀƭƻƴŜ ōǳǘ ƘŜ ŎŜǊǘŀƛƴƭȅ ƪƴŜǿ ǘƘŀǘ άƻƴŜ ǿƛǘƘ DƻŘ ƛǎ ŀ 

ƳŀƧƻǊƛǘȅέΦ ²ƘŜƴ ƘŜ ǿŀǎ ǘƻƭŘ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜ ǿƘƻƭŜ ǿƻǊƭŘ ƛǎ ŀƎŀƛƴǎǘ ƘƛƳΣ ƘŜ ŀƴǎǿŜǊŜŘΣ ά!ƴŘ L ŀƳ ŀƎŀƛƴǎǘ 

ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊƭŘέ  

Today, in a world so immersed in immoralities and spiritual decays including drugs, pornography, 

drunkenness and every sort of anti-social behavior, we need to see our children fearlessly standing 

for their  faith and immovably sincere in their love to our Lord Jesus Christ.  

May the Spirit of St. Athanŀǎƛǳǎ ƛƴǎǇƛǊŜ ŀƭƭ ƻǳǊ ƘŜŀǊǘǎ ǘƻ ŀŦŦƛǊƳ ǘƘŀǘ ά²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ŀƎŀƛƴǎǘ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊƭŘέΗΗ  

Father George Nakhil 

College Chaplain 

St Markôs Coptic Orthodox 
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Message from the Head of College 

Greetings! I hope that you and your family enjoyed the time leading up to Easter break 

and were able to appreciate the depth of the love and sacrifice that the Lord Jesus 

Christ bore for you in His work on the cross at Calvary. The greatest sacrifice of all time 

not only created history, became the pivot point for the work, but also bridged the 

chasm so that mankind (and our personal) relationship with our God and creator can be fully 

restored. 

Thank you for your support in the first term. It has been a very exciting action packed time. This is a 

great  community, and I am privileged to be a part of it. 

You can be justly proud of your children. Individually and collectively they have much to offer and 

have made me very welcome. 

Academic progress has been strong since the beginning of the term. The staff have initiated a 

number of new strategies. On the last day of term the whole staff had professional development 

focusing on teaching English as a Second Language (ESL) students and ways of catering for students 

with special needs. It was a very valuable day. 

The construction of the hall is progressing well and is on target. Work has commenced on the playing 

area which is very encouraging.  

There have been a number of staff changes: 

At the end of last term, we farewelled Ms Wright as she left to teach overseas; Mrs Vaitsas 

commenced maternity leave; Mrs David and Mr Gardner are both taking extended leave. 

We are pleased to appoint: 

Mr. D. Helene   Careers Advisor/ Senior Program and OHS Co-ordinator 

Mrs. M. Sidhom  Office Manager/ Professional Assistant to Head of College 

Mr. J. Nestrovski  PD/H/PE Teacher 

Mr. M. Bowen   TAS Teacher 

Ms. A. Petrakis  English Teacher 

Miss. D. Gad  English Teacher 

Ms. M. Antonios English/HSIE Teacher 

  



Mr. L. De Martin, Head of Curriculum has resigned and leaves next Friday 27th May to take up a new 

position as Head of Curriculum at St. Agues High School, Rooty Hill. We thank God for him and wish 

him the very best in his new endeavour. 

Please pray for all their circumstances and roles to change. We thank them for their service and with 

ǘƘŜƳ DƻŘΩǎ ǊƛŎƘŜǎǘ ōƭŜǎǎƛƴƎΦ 

The new brochure details are fully displayed on the website www.stmarks.nsw.edu.au and the 

printed version will be available soon. 

 

 

 

 

Mr Geoff Clark 

Head of College 

Bible Mastermind Competition 

The results are in! 

The Coptic Mastermind Competition, held on February 12-13, was a complete success. Seven 

churches participated in the competition: 

¶ St. Abanaoub 

¶ Archangel Michael 

¶ St. Anthony 

¶ St. Abu Seifin 

¶ St. Demiana 

¶ St. Mark 

¶ St. Mary  

The audience was filled with support from the congregation who came and cheered on their teams. 

The atmosphere was electric and everyone, young and old, were getting into the spirit of things.  

Teachers from St. Marks College were transformed into quizmasters for the weekend: Maryanne 

Alexander (year 2 teacher) for primary; Silvia Nada (year 5 teacher) and Francois David (Deputy Head 

of College) for high school; and Mariette Asaad (Year 1 teacher) and Mary Antonious (High school 

teacher) for the youth. 

The contestants were given challenging questions but performed wonderfully. Their speed was 

tested in the Buzzer rounds; whilst their knowledge was tested in the short answer section. Judging 

from the excitement in the crowd, perhaps the most fun were the artistic questions, where 

contestants had to do all sorts of things to get points.  Contestants got to show how creative they 

{ǘ aŀǊƪΩǎ /ƻƭƭŜƎŜ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ /ƻƴƎǊŀǘǳƭate Mariam Awad and Martin Doss 

on their Scholarship from the University of Western Sydney valued up to 

$20,000.00!!!! We wish them both the very best in their studies. 

 

http://www.stmarks.nsw.edu.au/
http://www.uws.edu.au/


were with things like play-dough & Pictionary. With only one minute to get the right answer, 

contestants had to do things like guess shapes from play-dough moulds and act out themes.  

Mr. Geoff Clark (Head of College) attended during the primary competition and praised the hard 

work of students and servants.  

The results of the competition are: 

¶ Primary: 1st Archangel Michael, 2nd St. Mark, 3rd Abu Seifin 

¶ High School:  1st St. Mary, 2nd Archangel Michael, 3rd St. Demiana 

¶ Youth:  1st St. Mark, 2nd Archangel Michael, 3rd St. Demiana 

Trophies, engraved with the church name, rank and name of contestant are the great prizes that 

each contestant gets to take home!  

Later this year (November), another competition will be held in the new hall at St. Mark's College 

(currently under construction). Themes will be announced in July 2011. 

Fr. George Nakhil 

 

 

 

 

 

https://picasaweb.google.com/samehyounan/Mastermind?feat=email


Curriculum Corner  

Managing Your Study Time 

There are only so many hours in a day, a week and a term. You cannot change the number of hours, 

but you can decide how to best use them. To be successful in school, you must carefully manage 

your study time. Here is a strategy for doing this. 
 

Prepare a Term Calendar 

At the beginning of a term, prepare a Term Calendar. Update it as the term goes on. Here is what to 

do to prepare a Term Calendar. 

¶ Record your school assessments with their due dates and your scheduled exams. Record your 

planned school activities. You can use the Assessment Handbooks provided to you by the 

College to do this if you wish. 

¶ Record your known out-of-school activities. 

Prepare a Weekly Schedule 

Each Sunday before a school week, prepare a Weekly Schedule. Update it as the week goes on. Here 

is what to do to prepare a Weekly Schedule. 

¶ Record your daily classes. 

¶ Enter things to be done in order of priority for the coming week from your Term Calendar. 

¶ Review your class notes from the previous week to see if you need to add any school activities. 

¶ Add any out-of-school activities in which you will be involved during the week. 

¶ Be sure to include times for completing assignments, working on projects, and studying for 

exams. These times may be during the school day, right after school, evenings, and weekends. 

Prepare a Daily Organiser 

9ŀŎƘ ŜǾŜƴƛƴƎ ōŜŦƻǊŜ ŀ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŘŀȅΣ ǇǊŜǇŀǊŜ ŀ 5ŀƛƭȅ hǊƎŀƴƛǎŜǊ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ƴŜȄǘ ŘŀȅΦ tƭŀŎŜ ŀ Ҟ ƴŜȄǘ ǘƻ ŜŀŎƘ 

thing to do as you accomplish it. Here is what to do to prepare a Daily Organiser. 

¶ Enter the things to do for the coming day from your Weekly Schedule. 

¶ Enter the things that still need to be accomplished from your Daily Organiser from the previous 

day. 

¶ Review your class notes for the day just completed to see if you need to add any school 

activities. 

¶ Add any out-of-school activities in which you will be involved the next day. 

Your Weekly Schedule should have more detail than your Term Calendar. Your Daily Organiser 

should have more detail than your Weekly Schedule. Using a Term Calendar, a Weekly Schedule, and 

a Daily Organiser will help you make the best use of your time. 

Laurence De Martin 

Head of Curriculum 



 

 

 

 

The Mathematics department would like to announce a fabulous new initiative just introduced into 

our mathematics teaching programs. We have registered all of our students to use the fabulous 

teaching/learning resource at www.mathsonline.com.au. You may have seen the recent TV 

advertisements by their sponsors McDonalds Australia, and it is through this sponsorship that the 

program which previously cost its many thousands of satisfied clients $40 per month for access, is 

now FREE to our students. 

 

Some of the features that this program has are as follows; 

¶ Full lessons for each concept with a voice over and numerous examples of varying difficulty. 

¶ Every lesson has a pause and rewind facility to help students grasp concepts at their own 

pace. 

¶ Every lesson has an accompanying printable summary and worksheet to consolidate the 

concept, with full worked solutions provided also. 

¶ A ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘΩǎ ƻƴƎƻƛƴƎ ǳǎŜ ŀƴŘ ǇǊƻƎǊŜǎǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳ ƛǎ ǎǘƻǊŜŘ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜƛǊǎ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊΩǎ 

perusal at any time. 

¶ The program can be accessed from any internet ready site, not just at school. 

¶ The entire Year 7 to 12 program is available to every student, not just their particular year 

group or course. 

¶ tŀǊŜƴǘǎ Ƴŀȅ ǊŜƎƛǎǘŜǊ ǘƻ ƎŜǘ ǿŜŜƪƭȅ ǳǇŘŀǘŜǎ ƻƴ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳ ǳǎŜ ŀƴŘ ǇǊƻƎǊŜǎǎΣ ōȅ 

ŎƭƛŎƪƛƴƎ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ΨtŀǊŜƴǘǎ ŀǊŜŀΩ ǘŀō ǿƛǘƘƛƴ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ŀŎŎƻǳƴǘΦ  

¶ Many more features will also be made available on-line over coming months. 

Given that the program covers most of the concepts that we teach, and as good as this resource is, 

the school wishes to make it clear that it was never intended by its creators to replace the wonderful 

work that our mathematics teaching staff already do. This program is best used as a 

support/supplement to the classroom teaching/learning experience. 

All students will be issued with their unique logins and passwords over the next few days by their 

maths teacher and are encouraged to use this resource as directed by their own teacher. 

http://www.mathsonline.com.au/


SPORTS CORNER 

What a wonderful start to the year it has been in sport! I would like to personally congratulate all the 

students who have represented the College so diligently over the first part of 2011. Thank you for 

your efforts, sportsmanship and honour you have shown at all levels. You are truly a credit to the 

College. Below is a compilation of activities for the beginning of 2011. Enjoy! 

Yours in Sport, 

Mr D. Helene 

(Head of PDHPE & Sport) 

FEATURE ARTICLE ς NSW ALL SCHOOLS TRIATHLON 

 

From left to right: Chris Spirou, Kyrillos Mansour, Stephen Spirou, Daniel Mawad, Milun Miletich, James 

Tawdros, George Abdelsayed, Matthew Awad, mark Nashid 

On Wednesday the 9th of March, 9 students from the College travelled to the International Regatta 

Centre, Penrith, to compete in the annual NSW All Schools Triathlon. The event comprised of over 

2500 competitors across junior, intermediate and senior boys and girls divisions. 

The atmosphere was electric across the 2000 Olympic site. With a packed grand stand replicating 

that of an NRL grand final, the stage was set for a wonderful day. This would be the first time that St 

MarkΩs would compete at this event, which was made up of students from Government, Catholic 

and independent schools right across NSW.  



Many of the competitors are and are likely to be future Olympians or professionals within their 

chosen discipline. 

The triathlon was structured as follows: 

400m swim in the Regatta Lake, followed by a 10km (juniors) or 15km (seniors) cycle around the 

Regatta centre, finished off with a 3km (juniors) or 4km (seniors) run around the Regatta Centre 

St MarkΩs had 3 teams compete in the event: 

Junior Boys ς Chris Spirou (swim leg), George Abdelsayed (cycle leg), James Tawdros (run leg) 

Senior Boys team 1 ς Mathew Awad (swim leg), Daniel Awad (cycle leg), Mark Nashid (run leg) ς all 

pictured below 

 

Senior Boys Team 2 ς Stephen Spirou (swim leg), Milun Miletich (cycle leg), Kyrillos Mansour (run 

leg) 

All students competed extremely well, with our best result going to the senior boys team 1, who 

finished only 6 minutes outside the 3rd placed team, with a time of 52 minutes and 6 seconds. A 

tremendous effort. 

Congratulations to all the boys, who represented the College with honour and pride and were 

definitely not out of place at such a high profile event. 



 

The start of the Senior BƻȅΩǎ ǊŀŎŜ ς sprint start! 

  

Daniel Mawad in the cycle leg of the Senior Boys 



 

Kyrillos Mansour at the completion of the Senior Boys race 

 

 

A wonderful day was had by all! 

 


